
from romans 7 to romans 8
a step of faith

romans 7:19-25
For the good that I will to do, I do not do; but the 
evil I will not to do, that I practice.  Now if I do 
what I will not to do, it is no longer I who do it, but 
sin that dwells in me.

I find then a law, that evil is present with me, the 
one who wills to do good.  For I delight in the law of 
God according to the inward man.  But I see another law 
in my members, warring against the law of my mind, and 
bringing me into captivity to the law of sin which is 
in my members.  O wretched man that I am! Who will 
deliver me from this body of death?  I thank God — 
through Jesus Christ our Lord!

So then, with the mind I myself serve the law of God, 
but with the flesh the law of sin.

romans 8:1-17
There is therefore now no condemnation to those who are 
in Christ Jesus, who do not walk according to the 
flesh, but according to the Spirit.  For the law of the 
Spirit of life in Christ Jesus has made me free from 
the law of sin and death.  For what the law could not 
do in that it was weak through the flesh, God did by 
sending His own Son in the likeness of sinful flesh, on 
account of sin: He condemned sin in the flesh, that the 
righteous requirement of the law might be fulfilled in 
us who do not walk according to the flesh but according 
to the Spirit.  For those who live according to the 
flesh set their minds on the things of the flesh, but 



those who live according to the Spirit, the things of 
the Spirit.  For to be carnally minded is death, but to 
be spiritually minded is life and peace.  Because the 
carnal mind is enmity against God; for it is not 
subject to the law of God, nor indeed can be.  So then, 
those who are in the flesh cannot please God.

But you are not in the flesh but in the Spirit, if 
indeed the Spirit of God dwells in you. Now if anyone 
does not have the Spirit of Christ, he is not His.  And 
if Christ is in you, the body is dead because of sin, 
but the Spirit is life because of righteousness.  But 
if the Spirit of Him who raised Jesus from the dead 
dwells in you, He who raised Christ from the dead will 
also give life to your mortal bodies through His Spirit 
who dwells in you.

Therefore, brethren, we are debtors — not to the flesh, 
to live according to the flesh.  For if you live 
according to the flesh you will die; but if by the 
Spirit you put to death the deeds of the body, you will 
live.  For as many as are led by the Spirit of God, 
these are sons of God.  For you did not receive the 
spirit of bondage again to fear, but you received the 
Spirit of adoption by whom we cry out, “Abba, Father.”  
The Spirit Himself bears witness with our spirit that 
we are children of God, and if children, then heirs — 
heirs of God and joint heirs with Christ, if indeed we 
suffer with Him, that we may also be glorified 
together.

------

i used to attend a fellowship called romans 8.  i still 



have fond memories of many i met there.  it was there i 
met my confidant who mentored me in the deeper callings 
of our Lord.  the Lord has a way of bringing those into 
our life we need to help us grow.  i was young in the 
Lord at the time, and i don't think i fully grasped 
what life in the Spirit was all about.  "the wind blows 
where it wishes, and you hear the sound of it, but 
cannot tell where it comes from and where it goes.  so 
is everyone who is born of the Spirit." john 3:8

i struggled so mightily in understanding the ways of 
the Holy Spirit.  "for the flesh lusts against the 
Spirit, and the Spirit against the flesh; and these are 
contrary to one another, so that you do not do the 
things that you wish." gal 5:17  the battle is 
continual but one must rule over the other.  "for 
though we walk in the flesh, we do not war according to 
the flesh.  for the weapons of our warfare are not 
carnal but mighty in God for pulling down strongholds." 
2 cor 10:3-4

yes, this message is chucked full of scripture (perhaps 
for those of you who need to read your bible more 
often).  well, i have one more scripture that i want to 
lay on you this morning.

“and behold, I am coming quickly, and My reward is with 
Me, to give to every one according to his work.  I am 
the Alpha and the Omega, the beginning and the End, the 
First and the Last ... and the Spirit and the bride 
say, “come!"  and let him who hears say, "come!"  and 
let him who thirsts come.  whoever desires, let him 
take the water of life freely." rev 22:12-13,17



JUST COME!  warts, needs, sins and all.  He will make 
you whole.


